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August 19, 2022 

 

Senator Nate Libby, Chair 

Representative Holly Stover, Chair 

Government Oversight Committee 

82 State House Station, Rm 104 COB 

Augusta ME, 04333-0082 

 

Dear Senator Libby and Representative Stover, 

 

We are in receipt of your letter dated August 9, 2022. 

 

The Maine Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS) and the Office of Child and 

Family Services (OCFS) remain committed to the shared goal of improving the child welfare 

system. DHHS has – and will continue to – share information either directly with the Committee 

or with the Office of Program Evaluation and Government Accountability (OPEGA) relevant to 

the Committee’s work regarding the Child Protective Services system as permitted under state 

and federal laws.  

 

OCFS sought advice from the Office of the Attorney General (OAG) on its legal responsibilities 

in relation to GOC’s anticipated request for these confidential records. While we understand you 

have already seen the same, we are attaching the advisory letter drafted by the Chief of Child 

Protection, Assistant Attorney General Ariel Gannon, for your reference. Pursuant to this advice, 

we are unable to provide the requested materials to the Committee; however, we would be able 

to share them with OPEGA as outlined in that letter. Should this be of interest to the Committee, 

we stand ready to coordinate with OPEGA staff.  

 

Additionally, the requested material relates to cases that are still being investigated by the Maine 

State Police and prosecuted by the Criminal Division of OAG. Any dissemination of information 

relating to the criminal cases, intentional or not, could undermine the purpose of those 

proceedings—to obtain justice for the child victims. 

 

Sincerely,  

 
Jeanne M. Lambrew, Ph.D 

Commissioner 

 

 



cc:  Members, Government Oversight Committee 

 Peter Schleck, Director, Office of Program Evaluation and Government Accountability 

 Chris Taub, Chief Deputy Attorney General, Office of the Attorney General 

 Lisa Marchese, Deputy Attorney General, Office of the Attorney General 

 Ariel Gannon, Child Protection Division Chief, Office of the Attorney General  

 Todd Landry, Director, Office of Child and Family Services, DHHS 

 Molly Bogart, Director of Government Relations, DHHS 

 

enclosure: June 15, 2022 AAG Letter to DHHS 






